Council of Chairs Meeting Minutes
Thursday, January 14, 2010
8:30 AM, 245 POT

1) The following announcements were made:

a. Dean Kornbluh welcomed Professor Anna Bosch as the new Associate Dean for Undergraduate Programs.  He also welcomed back Physics-Astronomy Department Chair Mike Cavagnero from sabbatical leave.  Dean Kornbluh announced that Assistant Dean John Pica will be out for six-weeks due to back surgery.  

b. Dean Kornbluh updated the chairs on several University issues, including the budget and planned changes to the University graduation ceremony.

c. He announced that department chairs are empowered to make adjustments to faculty teaching loads as long as the department’s teaching responsibilities are covered.

d. A faculty committee has been formed to review the International Studies major with the explicit charge to determine how to increase faculty participation with the major.

2) Dean Kornbluh and Associate Dean Anna Bosch led a discussion about the College’s role in the University’s Graduation Writing Requirement.  The Chairs responded that the current approval process is cumbersome and thus prevents an obstacle to department’s participation.  It was also suggested that some of the course/syllabus requirements acted as a deterrent to departmental participation, particularly the requirement that writing assignments must be for a general university audience. 
3) The Chairs discussed the proposed changes to the College degree requirements, including the deletion of the distribution requirement.  Many Chairs expressed concerned over the proposed changes.  
4) Professors Mark Peffley and Richard Fording gave a presentation on the University’s new Quantitative Institute for Social Science (pilot program).  
